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December 21, 2020b
TOWNSHIP
ADMIN

JANUAR
29, 2021

December 21, 2020

Due to the Covid-19 restrictions on meetings in place by the Governor of the State of Ohio this 
meeting was held via Zoom. 

Chairman, Carl Richison, called hearing HTBZA 20-04 for Bryan and Kira Grischow to order at 
7:42 p.m. Mr. Richison asked for a roll call of members. 

Members Present:  Keith Campbell, Raelene Meadows, Jack Brown, Carl Richison

Alternate Present:  Jason Gloeckner

Secretary:  Sherrie Steele

Zoning Inspector:  Matt Kurz

Trustee:  Bob Singer

Zoning Commission:  Tom Nied

Public Present:  Darin Hilt, Steve Eisenbrown, Bryan Grishow, Kira Grishow 

Mr. Richison explained the hearing procedures. Mr. Richison asked if there were any questions on 
the hearing procedures. There were no questions. Mr. Richison asked that anyone who wished to 
speak at tonight' s hearing raise their right hand and be sworn in. 

Mr. Richison asked if there were any abstentions from Board members. There were no 
abstentions. 

Mr. Richison asked the secretary if the hearing had been properly advertised. The secretary 
stated the hearing had been advertised in the November 21, 2020 issue of the Delaware Gazette. 
Mr. Richison asked the secretary to read the notice into the record. 

PUBLIC NOTICE 

The Harlem Township Board of Zoning Appeals is being asked to consider the following: 

Bryan and Kira Grischow, 5104 Nyah Court, Galena, Ohio 43021 are seeking a Variance of 6.6' of 
the 50' setback regulation to build a house. 

There is no physical address for the property. Parcel ID# 316-420-01-002-008, Lot # 555 of the 
Duncan Run CAD. 

The hearing is scheduled/or December  21, 2020 at 7:35 p.m. and will be held Via Zoom. The hearing 
is open to the public. Please see the Harlem Township Website for access. 

The application and accompanying documents are on display at the rear door of the Harlem 
Township Firehouse, 3883 South State Route 605, Galena, Ohio 43021. 

Carl Richison, Chairman 

Mr. Richison asked the secretary if the adjacent, adjoining, contiguous property owners were 
notified of the hearing. The secretary stated all adjacent, adjoining, contiguous property owners 
were notified of the hearing by first class mail. The secretary stated there had not been any letters 
returned. 

Mr. Richison asked 1Vlr. Kurz for a staff report on the application. Mr. Kurz stated the 
infom1ation provided on the application was straight forward. 

Mr. Richison asked the applicant to provide a reason for the request. Darin Hilt asked if he could 
speak on behalf of the Grischows as he was their builder. Mr. Richison asked the Grischows if this 
was okay. Bryan and Kira Grischow stated this was okay. Mr. Hilt stated the house was placed on 
the property as it was staked according to movement on the lot.  

Mr. Richison asked if there were any comments from the adjacent, adjoining, contiguous property 
owners. There were no comments from adjoining property owners.  
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Mr. Richison asked if there were any comments from the public.  

Mr. Richison asked for verification that the encroachment was 6 ½'. Mr. Hilt stated that was 
correct.  

Mr. Nied stated he had a question about the survey. Mr. Nied stated the prope1iy outline shows 
the encroachment all the way up to the CAD circle. Mr. Nied asked why the setback on the 
northeast comer cross neck rather than from the CAD circle. Mr. Grischow stated he did not 
know. Mr. Kurz stated when the CAD was created the setback is from where the two points open 
up. Mr. Nied asked if this was by deed restriction. Mr. Kurz stated this was driven by DCRPC. 

Mr. Grischow stated the southeast comer of the dotted line is 104.85'. If the line had been moved 
up, we would not have encroached. The line from the point of the two properties is where the 
encroachment occU1Ted. Mr. Hilt stated the regulation of the zoning code is 300' frontage. 

Mr. Nied stated a 5-acre parcel requires 300' frontage. Mr. Hilt stated the lot maintains 300' then 
narrows back down. Take it from the right side to the line drawn. Mr. Richison stated this is not 
necessarily the narrowest point. 

Mr. Gloeckner asked who prompted the setback. Mr. Grischow stated the mortgage company. Mr. 
Hilt stated that is correct. The mo1igage company surveyed the property and said the house 
encroached upon the setback. Mr. Gloeckner asked where the dotted line (300') came from. Mr. 
Hilt stated that was recorded with Delaware County when the CAD was created. 

Mr. Nied referred to the boundary outline and stated there is no dotted line across the neck. Mr. 
Nied stated in an area variance if the hardship is caused by the applicant this could be an issue. 

Mr. Gloeckner questioned if they really needed a variance and if so, it was only for the mortgage 
company. 

Mr. Richison stated someone put the dotted line there arbitrarily. Mr. Richison asked if this was 
holding up construction. Mr. Hilt stated they had continued construction, but the bank will not 
release the draw until the variance is granted. 

Mr. Campbell stated there had been a similar situation on Red Bank and the BZA did grant that 
variance. Mr. Richison stated this hardship was not the fault of the property owner. 

Mr. Hilt stated the house was moved in the field which created the encroachment. 

Mr. Nied stated according to Duncan's Rule if the hardship is created by the property owner this 
is the problem. Mr. Nied asked if the boundary line can be moved. 

Mr. Hilt stated the intent is to get this recorded once the variance is approved. 

Mr. Richison stated the 300' line is the problem. Mr. Richison stated the home was built on the 
wrong location. 

Mr. Kurz stated the neighbor had the same issue and that the line was driven by DCRPC. Mr. 
Richison stated the Board is being asked to grant a variance on a hardship.

Mr. Gloeckner asked why the house had to be moved. Mr. Grischow stated they were trying to 
avoid further tree felling. Where the house was placed aided in this. 

Mr. Richison stated they are 6 ½' inside the required 50' setback. Mr. Richison stated someone set 
the 300' line. The 6 ½' encroachment is minor and Mr. Richison suggested the Board grant the 
request for the variance. 

Mr. Hilt stated this is what is recorded and will not change if the Board chooses to recess to 
research previous cases. Mr. Richison agreed that postponing the hearing is not going to make a 
difference. Mr. Richison stated granting of the variance does not set a precedent. Each variance is 
done on a case-by-case situation.  

Mr. Gloeckner made note that there were no adjoining property owners present to contest this.  

Mr. Campbell asked if the neighboring properties were built out. Mr. Hilt stated the flag lot is 
being built on and the other lot is already built out. The remaining set back would be 43.4'.   

Mr. Campbell asked for a short recess to write up a motion. 

Mr. Richison called hearing HTBZA 20-04 out of recess and asked if there was a motion.  
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Mr. Campbell stated he would like to make a motion to approve hearing HTBZA 20-04 to allow a 
variance to the front setback from 50' to 43.4' for a house to be built on an odd-shaped lot at 
14484 Center Village Road, Galena, Ohio 43021 and to not cut down mature trees.  

Ms. Meadows seconded the motion. Mr. Richison asked if there was any discussion on the motion. 
Being none, Mr. Richison asked for a roll call vote on the motion. Raelene Meadows, aye. Jason 
Gloeckner, aye. Jack Brown, aye. Keith Campbell, aye. Carl Richison, aye. Motion carried.  

Mr. Richison stated the secretary would send out notice of the Board's decision.  

Mr. Campbell made a motion to adjourn. Mr. Brown seconded the motion. Mr. Richison asked if 
there was any discussion on the motion. Being none, Mr. Richison asked for a voice vote on the 
motion, all aye. Motion carried. Hearing HTBZA 20-04 adjourned at 8:05 p.m. 

Respectfully submitted, Sherrie Steele, Secretary

Carl Richison, Chairman


